Basic Skills Initiative Meeting

September 21, 2009
1:00-2:30 p.m. President’s Conference Room
Minutes 

Attendees:  M. Manassee, K. Werle, J. Thompson, K. Doorly, D. Fink, S. Schwarz, C. Murphy, E. Murrietta, K. Reinstien  
Approval of Agenda, D. Fink 1st , J. Thompson 2nd MSC

Approval of Minutes J. Thompson 1st, K. Doorly 2nd  MSC   

1. Committee Membership:  Who do we have on the committee?
· Kathleen Werle – Co Chair
· Mark Manasse – Co Chair 

· Carol Murphy – Math 

· Sheryl Gobble – English

· Erica Murietta – Counseling 

· Diana Fink – The Place

· Susan Schwarz – Management 

· Ken Reinstein – ESOL

· Lou Ascione – Management. Liberal Arts

· Peter Fong – Management Student Services

· Joan Thompson – EOPS

· Kathy Doorly – DSPS

Discussion:  M. Manasse mentioned that in accordance with the Shared Governance Handbook the committee needs to increase the membership to include a classified and student member.  Due to the lack of office coverage, the Vice President of Student Services will attend on an as needed bases.
According to the Shared Governance Handbook, the actual Composition consist of; 

Admin 1 (VPI): Kathleen Werle
Admin 2 (VPSS): Peter Fong
Admin 3 (Dean from Basic Skills): Lou Ascione
Classified 1: 
Classified 2: 
Classified 3: 
Faculty 1 (Basic Skills Coordinator): Mark Manasse
Faculty 2 (Chair ECWL): Sheryl Gobble
Faculty 3 (Chair Math): Carol Murphy
Faculty 4 (Chair Counseling): Dave Navarro
Faculty 5 (DSPS Counselor): Kathy Doorly
Faculty 6 (EOPS Counselor): Joan Thompson
Faculty 7 (PLACe Coord): Diana Fink
Faculty 8 (Developmental Math Lead): 
Faculty 9 (Developmental English Lead): 
Faculty 10 (Counseling Lead): Erica Murrieta
Faculty 11 (ESOL Program Lead): Ken Reinstein
Faculty 12 (Career/Technical): 
Students 1 (ASC): 
Shared Governance Handbook:
Basic Skills – Committee
Chair:  

Co-Chairs –

 Basic Skills Coordinator –Administrative Member or Designee appointed by the College President 

Committee Membership:

Administrators (2)
  Classified (3)   Faculty (minimum 8)
Student (1)

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP - Administration representation shall include the Vice President of Instruction and the Vice President of Student Services.  Faculty representation shall include the Chair of the English, Communications and World Languages Department, the Chair of the Mathematics Department, the Chair of the Counseling Department, Counselors from DSPS and EOPS, and the Coordinator of the PLACe,.  Additional faculty members will include the basic skills coordinator, the developmental math lead, the developmental English lead, the ESOL lead and the Counseling lead.  Classified membership shall include an hourly staff member who provides support to Basic Skills through the Basic Skills initiatives as well as a tutor.  Student membership shall include a representative from Associated Students Counsel.

The first order of business each fall semester will be to determine and list the membership using the above criteria.

Committee Goals/Issues:

1. Goal:  Focus college efforts on student learning and success of those assessing into basic skills classes
2. Mission of Sub-Committee

Design and implement a research–based plan for Miramar College’s basic skills students to address both academic and social integration into the college community by:

a. identification of basic skills students

b. follow up strategies

c. placement of basic skills students in appropriate classes
d. instruction in the basic skills classes
e. support for instruction

f. support services and programs

Committee Procedures and Calendar:

Committee will meet twice a month or as needed.

Committee will recommend resources in support of Basic Skills students.

Parent Committee(s):

Academic Senate
2. Upcoming Conferences: 

· Coordinator Conference 9/17 to 9/18 – M. Manasse 

Discussion:  M. Manassee reported the underlining theme for the above conference was the need to have solid research and thorough quantitative data to support continued funding.  
· Regional Meeting 9/25 – M. Manasse
      Discussion: Reminder of upcoming conference.  
· Regional BSI Conference by Acad. Sen.  Del Mar 10/1 - 10/2 -- Teams of Ten, Miramar currently has a team of five.
      Discussion:  Reminder of upcoming conference.

· Student Success Conference San Francisco, 10/7 - 10/9 – M. Manasse Presents Regional Project

· Basic Skills Briefing 10/14 2 p.m. (On Campus)   
· BSI Symposium 10/23 – Mesa (not sure of location)
3. Monthly Reports – Form 
Discussion:  Members need to submit what they have done and how much money was spent. This report is due at the end of the September 2009.
4. Basic Skills Bags – Who are we giving these to?

Discussion:  The committee agreed to give some of the bags to E. Murrietta to provide to students after orientations.  As a reminder, M. Manasse mentioned that the bags have to be given in conjunction with Basic Skills efforts.  K. Werle added that it would be a good idea to spread the word of Basic Skills Initiatives by giving bags to faculty to get more of a buy-in from faculty.   J. Thompson suggested giving the bags to new adjuncts working in Basic Skills. 
5. Research of Basic Skills Projects – District Meeting

Discussion:  M. Manasse shared that the research data requested in support of new Basic Skills projects is going very well.  The success rate and non-success rate, meaning the withdrawn rate “W” does not accurately reflect the real data, according to C. Murphy.   
6. Updating Basic Skills Website

Discussion:  M. Manasse will continue to work with the webmaster to update the site, K. Reinstein volunteered to assist with the updates.  C. Murphy suggested placing Learning Objects back on the site.  
7. Graduate Student Research Request

Discussion:  M. Manasse mentioned that Chris Sulivan, English Professor from Mesa College, would like to solicit information from Miramar’s Basic Skills Committee for content for his graduate research project. 
8.  Reallocation of Basic Skills Researcher Money

Discussion:  Approximately $25,000 that was set aside for a researcher position but was not used and now the funds are available.  K. Werle reported that Amy Fraher, SLOAC Coordinator, plans to present a proposal requesting to use some of the funding to augment her work on Student Learning Outcomes projects. The committee urged that the funds be used exclusively for classroom/basic skills projects.
9.  Action Plan – Due 10/15
Discussion:  M/ Manasse added that marketing BSI throughout the college would assist the taskforce in accomplishing their goals.  

· Mission Statement was review by the committee:  Approved
· Five Year Goals 

The committee reviewed the Five Year Goals & the Planned Actions for 2008-2009 and provided edits to make-up the 2009-2010 Action Plans.  The committee reviewed sections A-D and made edits accordingly.  M. Manasse will update the document and provide it to the committee via email. 
Next meeting 10/5/2009 1-2:30 in the PCR 

